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Welcome to the 
third issue of The 

Student Experience 
newsletter. As the Ex-
ecutive Associate Dean 
for Teaching and Learn-
ing, your academic ex-
perience is important to 
me, and all of our fac-
ulty and staff at Ross. 
Over the past few years 
in particular, we’ve seen 
exciting innovations to our DVM curricu-
lum and implemented strategies to make 
you successful not only during your time 
in St. Kitts, but in clinics and beyond.

Technology is just one of the ways we have 
been actively improving your educational 
experience. The Ross iPads (Paw Pads) is 
one example of the developments we’ve 
been working on with input from your 
faculty members. We plan to continue to 

offer inventive optional 
learning resources in the 
future. We’ve recently 
rolled out a course in 7th 
semester to help you 
prepare for the NAVLE, 
provide you with op-
portunities to practice 
test-taking skills and en-
hance your confi dence 
necessary to take com-
puter-based veterinary 

licensing exams. 

Part of my role as Executive Associ-
ate Dean is internationalization, and I’m 
pleased to continue to help create educa-
tional pathways for international students. 
Specifi cally, we are providing opportu-
nities for students from Singapore and 
Vietnam to enroll in our DVM program. 
Over the past three years, we have been 
fortunate to host research interns from 

two institutions in Singapore; Ngee Ann 
Polytechnic and Temasek Polytechnic. 
International students make a signifi cant 
and important contribution to the diversi-
ty of the entire RUSVM community.

Over the past few semesters, I’ve watched 
student involvement in diversity initia-
tives increase; from the initial formation 
of Veterinary Students as One in Culture 
and Ethnicity (VOICE), Broad Spectrum 
(LGBTA) to the creation of the SCAVMA 
Diversity Committee and the range of ex-
citing student activities that have grown 
from these groups. 

Each one of you is an ambassador for the 
Rossie educational experience, and I hope 
that you bring the knowledge, capabili-
ty and experience that you learn here to 
your clinics and beyond.

I wish you all the best for your summer 
semester.

Wishmakers, one of RUSVM’s newest 
clubs strives to give back to St. Kitts by 
direct service and cultural immersion. 

Ann Marie Picone and Kawi Gon-
zalez-Rodriguez, both 6th semester 
students saw an opportunity to engage 
directly with the Kittitian community 
and provide a way to give back to those 
in need. Now, both co-chairs for the 
club, they’ve brought on board over 30 
students. 

One of their larger projects has been 
volunteering with the youth group at 
Challenger’s Youth for Christ, located 
about a mile to the west of RUSVM. 
The youth group serves toddlers to 
teenagers and offers a safe place to 
socialize on Friday nights. Wishmakers 
members visit the group twice a month 
and engage in various activities from 
helping with homework to assisting 
with their annual Christmas pageant. 
Last semester, they organized a relay 

race competition with the children and 
more activities are in the works for the 
future.

One of the club’s aims has been to 
narrow the gap between RUSVM 
students and the wider community. “I 
think it’s really important to remember 
that even though we are here as visi-
tors, we have an impact on everybody’s 
lives, and it’s important to give people 
a chance to get to know us,” said Kawi 
Gonzalez-Rodriguez. They say their 
visits with the children have served as 
an opportunity for cultural exchange 
and mutual learning.

As their name implies, one of the club’s 
goals is to grant “wishes” to those 
in need, and they have been raising 
money for that purpose. If you are in-
terested in getting involved in the club, 
contact KarlaGonzalezRodriguez@stu-
dents.rossu.edu or AnnMariePicone@
students.rossu.edu.

Wishmakers: Diving in and Giving Back
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There are so many career options 
in veterinary medicine, it’s hard to 

pick just one. Small animal or large? 
Private or public? Tiger surgery or 
acupuncture? If you’re having a hard 
time trying to commit to one sub-
set, take heart. Ross grads like Dana 
Dobbs, DVM ’06 prove that it’s pos-
sible to follow your dream—and then 
another dream—and another. 

We chatted with Dr. Dobbs about her 
many lives—from fi eld veterinarian to 
the U.S. Army Veterinary Corps—and 
how they all came together for her. 
(And that’s not even counting her 
days as a virologist, police offi cer and 
detective before she went to Ross!)

After graduating from Washington 
State University with degrees in mi-
crobiology and animal science, Dr. 
Dobbs researched admission require-
ments at several veterinary schools. 
She’d already been denied once when 
applying as an undergraduate, but 
wasn’t giving up. Yet admissions com-
mittees asked the same question: 
“Why don’t you have a 4.0 GPA?” 

Dr. Dobbs’ response? She had worked 
three jobs during college to fi nance 
her education. And while she sacri-
fi ced some A’s the fi rst couple years 
because of it, her grades had steadily 
improved as time went on. Her latest 
scores were exemplary, demonstrat-

ing mastery of not only the course 
material, but also self-discipline and 
time management. 

None of the schools budged, and after 
feeling completely discouraged, Dr. 
Dobbs set her sights on other ven-
tures. Over the next decade, she took 
on a slew of interesting and diverse 
positions: virologist, medical technol-
ogist, police offi cer and detective—as 
well as being an Offi cer in the Wash-
ington Army National Guard.

But Dr. Dobbs still had a place in her 
heart for veterinary medicine. Think-
ing she’d like to be a veterinary tech-
nologist (LVT), she visited a local clinic 
to see if she could get some volunteer 
experience.

“Within two minutes, the veterinar-
ian I spoke with—a Ross grad—told 
me I wouldn’t be happy as a vet tech. 
I needed to be a vet,” said Dr. Dobbs. 
“When I told her I’d already applied in 
the past, she asked if I’d considered 
going to the Caribbean. That’s when I 
fi rst heard about Ross.” 

While Dr. Dobbs wasn’t sure if she 
would get in, she gave it a shot and 
submitted her application. Good thing 
she did. “Ross was willing to look at the 
whole person and what they brought 
to the table,” she said. “They knew I 
was more than just my GPA.” 

Dr. Dobbs took a two-year leave from 
the National Guard to attend Ross. As 
soon as she graduated in 2006, she 
branch transferred to the U.S. Army 
Veterinary Corps, and almost imme-
diately got deployed to Kosovo for 
nine months as a Reservist. 

“Veterinarians are in high demand 
for many humanitarian missions,” Dr. 
Dobbs said. “Not only did I take care 
of military working dogs and do food 
inspections, I went to remote villag-
es giving rabies vaccines, deworming 
cattle and sheep, and provided basic 
preventive care for animals that might 
never receive care from a vet.” Local 
vets accompanied Dr. Dobbs to learn 
from her, with the goal of sustaining 
veterinary services after she left.

Her advice to current Ross students? 
“Keep your mind open,” she said. 
“There’s so many different things you 
can do. Some people are dead-set on 
doing one type of veterinary medicine 
and don’t see all the possibilities there 
are. I didn’t plan any of this, but it’s 
worked out great for me.”
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1. What services do you provide 
to the students? 
• Laminating
• Faxing and Copying
• Envelopes, Postage & Stamps
• Receive Fed Ex, UPS, DHL 

and  packaging slips for 
students and staff

• Lost and Found
• Printing Top-Ups
• Phone Top-Ups (Flow/Digicel)
• Room Scheduling 

2. What job tasks do you do 
behind the scenes? 
• Tagging of white coats for the 

White Coat Ceremony
• Vending machine stocking and 

purchasing of products
• Provide emotional and moral 

support
• Collect donations

• Assist 7th in leaving supplies 
to give to the new semester.

3. Is there something students or 
colleagues can do to make your 
job easier? Have a more 
professional approach to the day 
to day services we provide.

4. What is the most common 
question you are asked? What 
do you do? Our answer “Every-
thing!’
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